
MARKET MANAGEMENT GROUP
MONDAY 18 OCTOBER 2010 AT 2.00 PM  
PRESENT:
Carlisle City Council

Members:  Councillors Mrs Bowman (Chairman), Bloxham and J Mallinson 

Officers:

Mr S Brown – Assistant Solicitor  

Mr W McCreadie – Area Maintenance Manager


Mr P Messenger – Principal Conservation Officer


Mr R Simmons – Property Services Manager


Mrs M Durham – Lead Committee Clerk   
ALSO 

PRESENT:
Mr G Ingram – LaSalle Investment Management


Mr D Thomson - Ryden Property Consultants  


Mrs H Wylie – Market Hall Centre Manager
MMG.09/10
WELCOME
The Chairman welcomed all those present, expressing the hope that the meeting would prove to be a productive one.
MMG.10/10
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
There were no apologies for absence.
MMG.11/10
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest affecting the business to be transacted.
MMG.12/10
MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting of the Market Management Group held on 26 April 2010 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

MMG.13/10
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
The Chairman referred to a number of issues raised at the previous meeting, details of which were included in the Minutes.  

The following aspects were highlighted and discussed:

Graffiti 
Further to Minute MMG.05/10, Mr Messenger reported that investigations were taking place to secure a firm to undertake the removal of graffiti, which work had yet to be authorised.
Discussion arose around the pros and cons of undertaking a trial into graffiti removal; engaging a local company to do the work as opposed to a company further afield who offered a free trial; and the availability of funding.  
Members were keen to support local businesses wherever possible, but also recognised the need to obtain value for money for the authority.  They requested that Mr Messenger explore the possibility of engaging a local firm to undertake the work, but also obtain estimates from alternative companies, details of which should be reported to Members as soon as possible.
In response, Mr Messenger advised that he would also require to look into the availability of funding.

Building / Maintenance Issues – Glass Doors 
Pursuant to Minute MMG.05/10, Mrs Wylie reported that she had, as requested, contacted Carlisle Glass for advice on whether placing a metal strip down the side of the glass doors would prevent future damage.  If that option was progressed it would involve re‑adjustment of the doors and prove costly.
In discussion Members were of the view that the matter should be explored, in response to which Mrs Wylie suggested that a metal strip could initially be placed on one set of doors to ascertain whether that would prevent damage in the future.
Lane adjacent to 22-28 Scotch Street  
Further to Minute MMG.05/10, Mr Simmons updated Members on progress with regard to the issue of gating access to the lane, commenting that the design and funding for a gate was now in place.  Unfortunately, however, the owner of the lane required vehicle access to be maintained, as a result of which the gate design would have to be changed.   He added that Officers were working to achieve a solution to the matter.
Blue Bell Lane 
Mr Brown updated Members on the current position following his investigations into the ownership of Blue Bell Lane.
Mrs Wylie reiterated problems in the lane, including a great deal of litter and cigarette ends being deposited by smokers.

A Member suggested that a bin be erected close by in an attempt to rectify the problem.

Mr McCreadie outlined the results of a safety inspection of the paving stones in the lane, together with details of the current position.  He further undertook to chase the matter up.
Mrs Wylie added that the litter bin in the bus shelter had been burnt to the ground.  In response a Member suggested that consideration be given to locating a replacement bin outside the bus shelter.
RESOLVED – (1) That the Principal Conservation Officer be requested to explore the possibility of engaging a local company to undertake graffiti removal at the Market; obtain estimates from alternative companies, and report his findings to Members as soon as possible.

(2) That the Market Hall Centre Manager be requested to explore the possibility of progressing work to place a metal strip on one set of glass entrance doors, with a view to ascertaining whether that would prove successful in the prevention of future damage to the doors.
(3) That the Area Maintenance Manager investigates the availability of funding to provide bins as outlined above; and progress action to address problems with the paving stones in Blue Bell Lane.
MMG.14/10
MANAGING AGENT’S REPORT
A copy of the Managing Agent’s report had been circulated prior to the meeting.  The following aspects of the report were highlighted and discussed:

Staffing
Mrs Wylie reported upon the current position with regard to staffing at the Market, commenting that staff had remained constant over the past six months and a male member of staff had recently been recruited to work as a floater.
Opening and Closing Times
Opening hours were as detailed within the report.
Compliments and Complaints
Mrs Wylie informed Members that the Centre staff had received several compliments on the overall cleanliness and welcoming atmosphere of the Centre.  In particular, a disabled customer had commented that the disability toilets were the best in the City.
Details of action taken in dealing with complaints received were set out in the report.

Mr Thomson reported that, in an effort to solve recent disputes regarding the right to sell particular products, he had submitted an updated Letting Policy Statement to the Council which, following approval, would be issued to every existing Tenant clarifying the Letting Policy.
Discussion arose during which Members recognised the need for clarity on the matter which should assist the Market Manager in her work.

Mrs Wylie also highlighted parking related problems, together with action which she had taken in an attempt to address the matter.  Members reiterated previous concerns regarding congestion caused by inappropriate parking, particularly in the area from St Mary’s Gate to the junction of Fisher Street.  Following discussion, Councillor Mallinson undertook to raise the issue at the next meeting of the Highways and Transport Working Group.
Accidents
Mrs Wylie reported on accidents that had occurred during the last six months.  
Incidents
Mrs Wylie outlined details of incidents that had taken place in the Market Hall during the previous six month period, as set out in the report.
Building / Maintenance Issues
Details of building / maintenance issues were as set out in the report.  
Tenancy Matters - Market Traders
Details of trading/benchmarking figures, together with new businesses and relocations were provided within the report.   

Mrs Wylie reported that a number of stalls were currently unoccupied, mainly in the Conservatory Aisle.  She and Mr Thomson then responded to various questions raised by Members.
Marketing and Promotions
The current position was as detailed within the report.

Service Charges /  Planned Maintenance

Mr Thomson reported on the position with regard to expenditure on service charges and budgetary related issues.  It was envisaged that the budget would be overspent by March 2011.
He further outlined problems associated to restricted access to the conservatory roof.

Mrs Wylie then informed Members that there had been problems with the Centre compactor over the past few months.  The issue gave cause for concern, particularly bearing in mind the cost of procuring a new compactor.
Mr Thomson responded that, when the compactor reached the end of its useful life, consideration could be given to replacement via a rental agreement.
Arrears
Mr Thomson commented upon the position regarding arrears, including actions being taken to address the issue.   

Mall Income
Details of the position regarding the Mall income and promotions were as set out in the report.  
Tenants’ Meetings
The Minutes of the Centre Tenants’ Committee meeting held on 31 August 2010 were appended to the report.
The Chairman reiterated a previous request that, in future, the Managing Agent’s report should be page numbered.

She then thanked the various parties for their attendance and work undertaken in moving the various issues forward.
RESOLVED that:
(i) The Managing Agent’s report be noted.

(ii) Councillor Mallinson raised the issue of congestion in the St Mary’s Gate / Fisher Street area at the next meeting of the Highways and Transport Working Group and report back to the Market Management Group.
(iii) That in future the Managing Agent’s report be page numbered.

MMG.15/10
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no further business to be transacted.
RESOLVED – That the position be noted.
MMG.16/10
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED – That arrangements be made for the next meeting of the Market Management Group to take place in April 2011.

[The meeting ended at 2.50 pm]

